
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 25 April 2023, 
commenced at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Frank Stevenson (FS) - Vice Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)

Moira Hutchison (MH)

Iain Mathieson (IM) 
APOLOGIES
Councillor G Laing (GL)

IN ATTENDANCE
John Andrews

Councillor I James (IJ)

Councillor C McLaren (CMcL)

Mr Peter Thomson, Kinvaid Developer
Chris Caird, Jon Frullani, Architects
Number of public attending:  12
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
1.      APOLOGIES
 
Apologies received from Councilor Laing.
2.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
The 28 March 2023 Minutes approved by Iain Mathieson and seconded by George Black.
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) Roads - GB confirmed he had received no update from either BEAR Scotland or PKC regarding the cracked paving slabs on the flyover heading towards Redgorton.  This also applies to the pooling of water near Kirkhill Drive and other areas of the B9099 since it was resurfaced last year.  During the ongoing work on A9 it might be best to wait rather than have the paving slabs renewed twice.  Action: GB  
ii) No update relating to local resident who was concerned of possible speeding on Westfield.  Action:  EC to chase up.
iii) No response from Public Transport Unit in relation to what future plans were in place for the Number 4 bus timetable to be extended into the evenings.   It was noted this was funded for a specified period of time by Springfield Homes.  Will keep this on hold until an elected member advises out of an email issued by the Council.  Action:  Keep on agenda.
iv) Whilst the request for horse signs on the old A9 under the Three Bridges is one of many requests within the Strathtay area, it was noted this is a low priority.  Comment was made to the Highway Code when a vehicle should only travel at 30 mph when they see a horse on the highway.

v) Dog Warden – It was noted the Dog Wardens are attending Bertha Park on a rota basis.  Item closed.  

vi) Pharmacy delivery drivers seem to have taken note and not blocking Marshall Way.  Item closed.

vii) It was noted Miller Construction have been resurfacing roads within the Bertha Park area.  These roads need to of a specific standard before the local authority would consider adopting them.  This is usually a lengthy process.  Questions were raised by the floor regarding pre-inspection and if speeding restrictions would be introduced in certain area(s).  Action:  CMcL to check with Springfield.
4. 
COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

Whilst no Police representation an update was received.  
11 calls were received from the Luncarty area, comprising of road traffic issues, dropped 999 calls, missing person and an electric bike seized.  No calls received from either Moneydie or Redgorton.  The Police will be joining forces with the Community Team in Perth to stamp out the anti-social behaviour Luncarty has been receiving lately. 

5. KINVAID 

Peter Thomson and Chris Caird attended the meeting to advise they are going to re-apply for planning permission to develop Kinvaid to Perth & Kinross Council in due course, taking into consideration comments received from both Perth & Kinross Council and Scottish Government Reporter.  They presented new amended plans and confirmed they would have an open day to allow locals and others to view the site providing details in due course.
6.
ROADS

GB asked how everyone was being affected by the A9 contra flow system.  It would appear people are leaving the A9 at Stanley turn off driving through Luncarty and rejoining the queue more or less behind the same car when they left the A9. Question was raised relating to when the slip road was being closed, GB will check what the plans are when he attends the BAM Liaison meeting providing an update at our next Community Council meeting.
As far as we are aware the repair to the Railway Bridge is still scheduled to be undertaken in the autumn.

7.
(a)      PLANNING UPDATE
No new planning builds.  Planning application submitted to convert Belvedere House into two flats.  Woodlands Farm has submitted a planning application for a large patio and house alterations.
It was noted the 8th house at Kinvaid is stand alone and is now located on the other side of the proposed development rather than its original position.  Short general discussions around a few issues which locals thought were still outstanding to this small development. 

(b) TREASURERS REPORT
Currently we have £548.12 in the bank after paying website fees.
8. CORRESPONDENCE

The April Funding Alert from Perth & Kinross Council is now open and new applications should be submitted by 14 May 2023.

9. CORE PATH
No Update.  
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
GB advised he received notification the Debrillator at the Spar Shop had been used.  On inspection it had not however, it shows being linked into the 999 system, showed someone had tried to tamper with the unit.

It was noted the electrician plans to install the new stainless steel defibrillator box at Taylor’s Salon; the defibrillator is currently stored within the Pharmacy.  Pharmacy is open from 08:00 – 18:00 – Monday to Saturday.

The Luncarty, Redgorton & Moneydie Community Council are now able to co-opt up to 3 members to try to ensure we have a full complement of 8 to represent the area which currently includes Bertha Park.  Adverts will be placed in various locations providing information on how to apply.

No response from the email issued on behalf of the Bertha Park Residents Factoring Meeting.  Action:  EC to chase up email
Short discussion around factoring for the residents of Bertha Park.  Should residents wish to appoint new Factors, they first have to give notice to the current ones, at a meeting.    Currently they are being charged monthly fees with very little in return.

It was agreed the June meeting be held in Bertha Park in the Community Hub.  Upon receipt of contact details from Bertha Park residents a booking will be made.  Action:  EC

Member of public advised school children were climbing a fence to enter the pond and had safety concerns.  The pond was outside the school grounds. Short discussion around this as we had been led to believe the pond was to be within the school grounds.  Action:  GB to investigate.
11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
23 May 2023

(Meeting closed at 21.08)


